Watermark Condominium

Meeting Minutes of the Board of Directors

April 11th, 2020 10:00 a.m. (E.S.T.)
401 North Atlantic Ave.

New Smyrna Beach, Florida 32169
Board Members in Attendance:

· Bill Biedenbach – President
· Tom Wall - Vice President -phone
· Jim Greene – Treasurer -phone
· Ron Laramy – Secretary -phone
· Deb Malone – Director at large
Owners in attendance:  Deric Kaiser (#501) on phone, Sherri Daniel (#602) on phone, Bud Chappell (503) on phone, Mark Maler (#502) on phone, Brian Goymour (#301) on phone,  Joanne Caridis (#601) on phone, Donna Schuiteman (#105) on phone

Managers in attendance:  Donna and Kirk Maupin
Proof of Notice

Proper notification of the meeting was posted on the bulletin board at the property at least 48 Hours in advance of the meeting and per the Florida Statute.  
Call to Order

A quorum of the board was established.  The meeting was called to order by Bill Biedenbach at 10:09a.m. E.S.T. 
Establish Quorum and Disposal of the old minutes
Moved by Deb Malone and seconded by Jim Greene that the minutes of the last two board meetings be approved and disposed. 
Treasurer’s Report 

· $8000 under budget through March for operating budget.
· Assessment has been sent out and some unit owners have already paid

· Reminder that the assessment is due by June 1st.

Manager’s Report 
· Pool is closed and the codes have been removed from the entry gate. 

· All door mats have been put into units

· Rental units’ mats have been put in owners closet

· Non renting owners have had the mats put inside the door

· R&J was here on April 6th to pressure wash the walkways on floors 2 – 6

· They returned the next day and put sealer down on floors 2 – 6. 

· Things dried quickly and there was little to no inconvenience

· Carts were removed during this process but have been put back since 

· Giles has been contacted and we asked to get a copy of our contract with them

· They are looking for the contract, but we haven’t heard back from them yet. 

· If there is no contract, we propose moving our building for monitoring to Wiginton by the first of May.
· We will verify that Wiginton can take us on by May 1st.  

· Only one tenant left currently.  

· Everyone else left in the building are owners. 

· P & A roofing came to inspect the roof where scaffolding was in place

· There were two areas of concern, but P&A does not believe there was any damaged. 
· They decided to patch the areas of concern

· If there is a bill R&J will be liable. 

· There were two other spots that were also repaired. 

· Lutz plumbing has finished the plumbing project at the pool

· We now have cut-offs in for the toilets and sinks as well as pool water.

· Discussed the vacuum to waste idea and discussed at the last board meeting, and we will follow up on the details. 

· Sunsplash landscaping will arrive in the next few days to finish replacing rock on landscaping

· Massey has found the problem with the sprinklers in the West lawn and it should be taken care of.
Old Business
· Updates on COVID 19 issues from National, State, County  or City

· Testing appears to be quicker and more available locally.
· Virus continues to primarily affect those 60 years old and older

· Stay at home orders go through April 30th
· No new rentals through April 30th 

· The state is turning away people from hot spots like New York and Louisiana at this time. 

· Discussion on how to handle possible May rentals given the fact that the current State order is to not allow new rentals until at least until April 30th. 

· There are several May rentals on the books 
· We have told all of them that we won’t take their deposit and they are not on the hook for anything at this time based on the uncertainty or the situation. 

· We have had some cancellations as far out as July based on financial and/or other considerations. 
· We will wait until we learn more from the state. 

· If the state allows new renters in May, then so will we. 

· Having units all cleaned and ready if we do allow May renters will not be a problem. 
· Discussion on status of the pool shut down (currently through April 15th)

· With the “Stay at Home” orders in place through April 30th and the no new renters orders in place through April 30th we are inclined to align with that. 

· We have received updates from our Insurance agent and their carriers that they STRONGLY recommend that pools be closed at this time. 

Motion made by Jim Greene and seconded by Tom Wall that given the information we have received that we extend the pool closing until April 30th.  Motion carried unanimously.
· Decided that we will plan on having another Board meeting on April 25th but if we have no new news at that time we will reschedule as needed. 
· Decisions on new renters and opening up the pool past April 30th will be discussed at that time.  

Open discussion

· One thought was to allow adjustments to rents in the near term if necessary and if would help prospective renters.
· Owners on the call all agreed that we should follow the state guidelines on whether or not we allow new renters. 
· It was once again brought up that we have several owners who have not provided their insurance information to the office.  
· We ask once again that if you haven’t done so, please provide your insurance information to the managers at your earliest convenience. 
Adjournment

No further discussion so motion to adjourn was made.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:07 a.m. EST

Next board meeting will be planned for April 25th, 2020 at 10:00 a.m. (subject to change based on information available at the time)
